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The Ravenna Township Board of Trustees met in Special Session at the Ravenna Township 

Trustee’s Meeting Room, 6115 Spring Street, Ravenna, Ohio, on September 22, 2020 for the 

purpose of holding a Public Hearing on the proposed cleanup of the property located at 6782 

Garfield Rd.  Trustee Vince Coia called the meeting to order at 6:38 P.M.  Roll call showed the 

following present:  Trustees Pat Artz, Hank Gibson and Vince Coia; Assistant Fiscal Officer Jon 

Summers; and Zoning Inspector Jim DiPaola. 

 

PRESENTATION OF PROPOSED CLEANUP 

ZONING INSPECTOR 

The Zoning Inspector said the Portage County Treasurer Office and the Legal Counsel for 

Job and Family Services were both notified of the hearing since there are liens on the property from 

these parties.  Neither showed for the hearing.  The landowners of the property are deceased, so 

there are no hindrances to the cleanup.  The next step will be for the Trustees to pass a resolution in 

their regular meeting to tear down the structure and have it cleaned up. 

 

ADJOURNMENT 

A motion by Vince Coia, seconded by Pat Artz to adjourn the hearing at 6:40 p.m.  R/C: Mr. 

Coia, yes; Mrs. Artz, yes; and Mr. Gibson, yes.  Motion Passed.  
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